4th November 2013
PO Box
Dorrigo NSW 2453

Hon. Andrew Stoner MP
Member for Oxley
Leader of The Nationals – NSW
NSW Deputy Premier
Minister for Trade and Investment, and 
Minister for Regional Infrastructure and Services
37 Elbow Street
West Kempsey NSW 2440
Email: oxley@parliament.nsw.gov.au

Dear Deputy Premier Stoner,

Re: Support for micro-hydro and the proposed Dorrigo Energy Centre

Rural jobs, rural innovation, and rural opportunities are vital to the health and wellbeing of communities like Dorrigo.  I believe government has a role in providing a framework to allow for innovation and job creation.  I believe government should not block innovation. 

Pelena Energy was established over 15 years ago and relocated to Dorrigo in 2006.  The Dorrigo community is fortunate to have attracted Pelena Energy, yet I understand Pelena’s capacity to innovate and provide jobs locally has been repeatedly and significantly blocked by NSW Government regulatory barriers.  I also understand direct and substantial government funding – exceeding $1.5M – has been provided to other ‘start-up’ companies operating in the same technical field as Pelena. This is a bypass of support to the Dorrigo business community and to the Electorate of Oxley.

I therefore write to request direct support by your government for innovation in Dorrigo by:

1. Permitting run-of-river micro-hydroelectric technologies to be implemented across the Dorrigo Plateau immediately and for electricity from these generators to be used for any activity, including grid-feed or farm income activities without constraint. Given existing rules allow for 100kW photovoltaic solar systems to be installed without further consent, I suggest 10kW micro-hydros is not unreasonable as a starting point;

2. Directly supporting the establishment of the proposed Dorrigo Energy Centre through direct funding and guarantee.  I understand the recently adopted NSW Renewable Energy Action Plan indicates direct support for such centres.  I understand the proposed Dorrigo Energy Centre has an estimated start-up cost of $2.7 - $3.0M.

Time is critical for supporting this innovative Dorrigo business and development concept.  I understand Pelena Energy has received little support or encouragement by any NSW Government over the past 15 years and now is the time for this to change.  

I hope, as our elected member, that you are able to support rural innovation in Dorrigo.

Yours sincerely,
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